
  
 

 

 

 

May 21, 2024 

 

Board Memo 072-2024: PMG DeJoy Letter to Chairman Gary Peters 

 

Executive Board, 

 

The USPS has provided NAPS Headquarters with Postmaster General Louis DeJoy’s letter to Chairman Gary 

Peters dated May 20, 2024. PMG DeJoy list ongoing initiatives in the Delivering for American Plan that have 

been paused, such as Mail Processing Facility Review (MPFR) implementations, as well as remaining ongoing 

activities for 2024.  However, PMG DeJoy clarifies that all actions associated with the 59 MPFR’s and 21 

current Reduction In Force (RIF) actions will continue over the next 18 to 24 months. 

 

He mentions growing confusion regarding the completion of Regional Processing and Distribution Centers 

(RPDCs), Local Processing Centers (LPCs), Sorting and Delivery Centers (S&DCs), along with air and ground 

Transportation.  

 

PMG DeJoy attributes this confusion to financial losses that the Postal Service has endured over the past ten 

years.  He also states what actions the USPS will and will not be taking during the remainder of the year. The 

USPS will be evaluating service constraints that will be deemed changeable over the next 30 days. 

 

Please share this information with your membership. 

 

 

 

Thank you and be safe. 

 

 

NAPS Headquarters 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POSTAL SUPERVISORS 
National Headquarters 

1727 KING STREET, SUITE 400 

ALEXANDRIA, VA 22314-2753 

(703) 836-9660 
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